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SPECIAL EDUCATION ADVISORY COUNCIL

Minutes – August 10, 2018
9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

PRESENT: Brendelyn Ancheta, Motu Finau, Sage Goto, Martha Guinan, Scott Hashimoto (for Kurt Humphrey), Amanda Kaahanui (staff), Kaili Murbach, Carrie Pisciotto, Susan Rocco (staff), Rosie Rowe, Ivalee Sinclair, James Street,  Francis Taele, Christina Tydeman (liaison to the Superintendent), Steven Vannatta, Lisa Vegas (for Stacey Oshio), Jasmine Williams, Susan Wood 

EXCUSED: Debbie Cheeseman, Annette Cooper, Cathy Kahoohanohano, Bernadette Lane, Dale Matsuura, Kaui Rezentes, Tricia Sheehey, Amy Wiech
GUESTS:  Kevin Bardsley-Marcial
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order
	Chair Martha Guinan called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m.
	

	Introductions and Member Activity
	Martha asked each member to introduce themselves, state who they are representing, and offer a one- or two-word answer to the question, “why do I serve on SEAC?”
	Susan will arrange the answers into a word cloud.

	Announcements
	1. Susan Rocco announced that the DOE Civil Rights Compliance Office is asking for community input on proposed rule changes to Chapter 41—Civil Rights Policy and Complaint Procedure for Student(s) Complaints Against Adult(s)—that will be renamed Chapter 89.
2. Amanda Kaahanui reported that her son brought home a restraints handout dated April 2018, validating (in at least this instance) the Department’s stated intention of sending out information to parents at the beginning of the school year.  Martha added that the handout is also posted on the DOE website.
3. Rosie Rowe announced that her organization—Leadership in Disabilities and Achievement Hawaii (LDAH)--is hosting a series of individualized mini-conferences on each major island with the theme “Together We Stand, Together We Succeed.”
	Members wishing to comment on the proposed rules will use the CRCO Survey Monkey to comment by end of business today.
Members were directed to www.ldahawaii.org for more information.

	Review of May 11, 2018 Minutes
	Members reviewed the draft minutes of the May meeting and found no need for corrections.
	The minutes were approved as circulated.

	Membership Committee Report
	Susan reported that she recruited Steven Vannatta and Martha to serve on the Membership Committee.  New member nominations are needed to replace key stakeholders:
•  Gavin Villar and Daniel Santos have been unable to attend meetings in the past year; SEAC’s by-laws require that replacement stakeholders be 
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	Membership Committee Report (cont.)
	   sought to insure adequate representation;  as a result, a parent 

   representative in Windward District and a parent whose child
   with a disability attends a charter school are being recruited; 
•  Charlene Robles has requested that Carrie Pisciotto be appointed as the 

   Early Intervention Section representative;

•  The Department of Public Safety has replaced Todd Takahashi with 

    Francis Taele as a representative for inmates with disabilities eligible 
    for IDEA services; and
•  Susan Wood’s stakeholder representation is moving from parent to 

    community because her son is now 27, leaving a vacancy for a Big  

    Island parent.
Martha received Gabriele Finn’s resignation over the summer, as she is now serving in a school position.  However, a replacement for her is not sought at this time, because SEAC must have a majority of parents and persons with disabilities, which means that at least three new parent members are the immediate priority.  Two parents have expressed interest in serving:  1) Lindsay Heller, a parent from the Big Island whose young daughter attends Volcano School, a charter school, and 2) Virginia Beringer, a Windward District parent whose 12 year-old son attends Aikahi Elementary.  Members were asked to submit suggestions for a third parent nominee representing military parents, as Bob Campbell, the military liaison, has been unable to attend meetings. 
	Members with suggestions can forward them to Susan or direct interested applicants to the SEAC Member Application Form on the SEAC website.

	Review of SEAC Functions and Member Responsibilities
	Martha reminded members that SEAC functions are listed in the 2017-18 Annual Report.  She stressed the important responsibility to attend on a regular basis and to send a designee, when possible, to provide input in the member’s absence.  Martha deferred further discussion of member responsibilities until the September meeting in order to include new members.
	

	Approval of Meeting Calendar for SY 18-19
	Martha directed members to the tentative meeting schedule listed in the Annual Report.  The schedule deviates from the second Friday of the month on several meeting dates due to the room availability of Puuhale’s Library Meeting Room.  Several members pointed out that April 19th was Good Friday, and Martha promised to address that scheduling error.
	Christina Tydeman secured April 5th at Pu‘uhale School as the new SEAC meeting date for April.
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	OSEP Determination Based on APR/SSIP (SY 16-17) Submission
	Christina began the discussion by explaining that each year the Office of Special Education Programs issues a determination of whether states met key compliance and results indicator targets from the Annual Performance Report data collected in the prior year.  Thus there is a substantial lag in reporting.  The Hawaii determination highlights points awarded in three categories—1) compliance, 2) academic outcomes, and 3) submission of timely and correct information.  The 2018 determination is almost identical to that received in 2017—needs assistance--due to a total score between 60-80%; low scoring areas were academic performance and secondary transition planning.  A majority of states fall in the needs assistance category.  Christina expressed optimism that Hawaii will score better when efforts related to improving transition planning are reflected in the data.
Questions and comments from members
Q. What are we doing to improve the use of transition assessments to set transition goals?  A. We’re not just looking at documenting the use of age-appropriate assessments, but also for evidence that students are invited to IEP/transition meetings and their presence is recorded.  We are also in the process of getting technical assistance from the TA Centers regarding transition supports.
Q. What if a school doesn’t have a transition coordinator?  Who would attend transition training?  A. The training will be open to other role groups.  Brikena White is the new transition specialist in Student Support Services.

C. There are a list of transition resources on the DOE website.

Q. Did you make changes to eCSSS based on some of SEAC’s recommendations last year?  A. We have addressed the problem areas through procedural guidance and training, as it is not easy to modify eCSSS.  Modifying one area has the potential of unintentionally affecting another area.
	

	Selection of SPED Task Force Report Priorities for SY 18-19
	Steven Vannatta led an exercise of having members identify priorities for discussion and activities in the current school year.  He reminded members that the process was used last year to identify ‘buckets’ of priority issues.  The priorities for SY 18-19 will be selected from the recently formulated Special Education Task Force recommendations, and 
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	Selection of SPED Task Force Report Priorities for SY 18-19 (cont.)
	there will also be an opportunity to identify additional  areas needing attention.  Martha pointed out that the exercise is a key component of the Leading by Convening process utilized over the past three years.   Members then indicated their priority for discussion from the four main task force recommendations, as well as prioritizing the components under each recommendation (see attachment).
	Christina will ask Heidi Armstrong, the Interim Assistant Superintendent of Student Support Services for a presenter on the staffing
methodology design.

	Infographic Work Groups
	Support materials
Susan shared three resources with members:  

1) Instructions for accessing the Venngage.com website to utilize their templates and expertise;

2) “Infographic Design Principles” from the Center for IDEA Early Childhood Data Systems; and

3) “How to Choose the Best Charts” from Venngage.com.
Process for finalizing shared work
Christina and Martha proposed a process for finalizing infographic work products.  The individual work groups will be “drafting groups.”  Once they come up with a draft product, it is shared with all SEAC members.  The work group would use that feedback to refine the infographic and the final product would be approved by the larger council, so that all are in support.  Members expressed consensus with the process.  Martha explained that we will schedule presentations from each work group when they have a draft ready.  Approval will be by consensus, with the Executive Committee making suggestions, if there is a lack of agreement.
Work group meetings
As members joined their group (Inclusion/Na Hopena A‘o, Disproportionality, SSIP), they were reminded to consider a DOE representative to include in the development of the infographic.  The School Health group has completed their draft product, so their members joined other work groups for discussions.
Work group reports
Inclusion/Na Hopena A‘o
James Street reported that the group’s goal is to express the belief that 
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	Infographic Work Groups (cont.)
	Work group reports (cont.)

Inclusion/Na Hopena A‘o
inclusion leads to better outcomes for all students.  It is aimed at principals and administrators and may include statistics, common myths and barriers to inclusion, as well as positive stories/successes.

State Systemic Improvement Plan (SSIP)

Steven Vannatta explained that his group decided that explaining the SSIP would not be as meaningful as focusing the infographic on ways to boost reading achievement in young children.  Two infographics are planned. One for parents will include technology and apps that can help improve their child’s reading ability and suggest time parents should spend on reading with their children.  The second infographic will be targeting general education teachers and complex area superintendents.  Members will approach Pattie Nichols to join the group.
Disproportionality
Rosie Rowe reported that her group worked with data and the Venngage templates on capturing the data for maximum impact.  They intend to draw a picture of why Native Hawaiians are the student group with the greatest disproportionality, and are considering including other ethnicities.  Their target is the general public.

Sample Videographic

Amanda suggested to members that they may want to consider video- graphic production as the next step.  People tend to retain more information from pictures than words.  Amanda used a program called  Raw Shorts to produce a one minute video, using her son Ikaika as the video focus, about why inclusion is important.  Members were enthused with the videographic that took about two hours to produce.
	

	Agenda Setting for the September 7, 2018 Meeting
	Members set the following priorities as agenda items for September:
· A presentation on DOE’s proposed staffing methodology,
· Update on the SPED Task Force Implementation Plan,
· Member responsibilities and new member nominations, and
· Infographic work groups with a presentation by School Health.
	


